Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Tuesday, April 29, 2014

Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Gil Rand

Staff: Judy Welch Public: Jeff Ingalls

Jim called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

Jeff Ingalls had questions concerning the procedure for lowering the base flood elevation in order for a customer to purchase flood insurance. Jeff also questioned the responsibility of the Floodplain Board of Adjustments.

Follow-Up/Terry Whipple/Concerns/Project abutting property:

The Board reviewed and signed a follow-up letter to Terry that included an overview of the site visit, completed by Mary Pinkham-Langer, DRA Gravel Tax Appraiser, on April 18th and a copy of the April 15th Selectmen's Minutes.

Review Letter/Interest Reduction/Shawn Tracy:

The Board reviewed a letter, from Shawn Tracy, requesting an interest reduction on his 2011, 2012, and 2013 taxes. Jim motioned to approve a 50% interest reduction provided that the all back taxes are paid in full. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Review Letter/Water Abatement Request/Scott Rice:

The Board reviewed a letter, from Scott Rice, requesting an abatement on the overage portion of his 2013 spring and fall water bills for 134 Main Street. Scott explained that he had toilet issues that caused a huge water overage that have since been fixed. Jim motioned to grant the abatement. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Review & Sign Letter/Cross Connection Control Extension:

The Board reviewed and signed a letter to DES requesting an extension to complete the remaining commercial cross connection inspections.

Minutes of the April 15, 2014 Meeting:

Gil motioned to accept the minutes of the April 15, 2014 Selectmen's Meeting. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Application/Cascade Park/Andrea Pistorino:

The Board reviewed an application from Andrea Pistorino to use Cascade Park on August 2, 2014 for a wedding ceremony. Gil motioned to approve this application. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Application/Cascade Park/Karen Lucas:

The Board reviewed an application from Karen Lucas to use Cascade Park on September 27, 2014 for a wedding ceremony. Gil motioned to approve this application. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Old Business:

New Business:

Signed Checks.

Gil would like a new bench ordered to replace the one that was broke during the winter along Route 112.

Jim noted that the overnight parking on Main Street is becoming an issue for the town crew. He explained that it is making it very difficult for them to get the maintenance done.

Gil motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 7:00 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

May 13, 2014

R. G. Rand